1980

Vol. 15 No. 4

March 1980

MARCH 19: As historical society members interested in preservation you will not want to miss this meeting. Our speaker will be Gene Bunnell who is Director of the Building Reuse Project of the Massachusetts Department of Community Affairs. He is involved in providing a broad range of planning assistance to cities and towns, involving both comprehensive planning and in-depth technical assistance on specific development and rehabilitation projects. Come and hear him speak on "The Adaptive Use of Old Buildings."

APRIL 28: Once again a year has passed and the time has come for our annual dinner meeting. We know you will be interested in our speaker for that evening. We had the pleasure of hearing Raymond Barlow back in 1974 and his display of antique glass was beautiful. Again he will show many pieces of Sandwich glass and will probably have examples from other factories as well. He is also willing to look at your treasures and identify them so bring some glassware to the meeting if you want to know more about your own collection.

TICKET TIME AGAIN: The deadline for ticket sales for the annual dinner will be April 20th. All money must be in then. Each ticket will be \$6.50. We want you all to come but please remember that if you are unable to attend the dinner, the annual meeting will be at about 8 pm and we hope you will get to that.

DINNER MENU

Juice

Chicken Pie

Mashed Potatoes

Vegetable

Cranberry Sauce

Salad

Assorted Rolls

Butter

Dessert Coffee

we're trying to hold the price line in 1980 and this was one of our most popular dinner menus in the past. If yourmember to enclose a stamped self-addressed envelope with your order, Chris will appreciate it.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE: Jennie and Harry Belcher and Don Cormack have agreed to serve on the nominating committee and will present a slate of officers at the March meeting to be voted upon in April.

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS: It's good to have you join us.

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Sylvester (Frances)
Mrs.Dorothy Jordan
Robert B. Severy
Mr. and Mrs. Robert P. Severy (Josephine)

A THANK YOU: The editors wish to thank Vera Freeman for her helpful suggestions about a new logo for the newsletter.

BAY STATE HISTORICAL LEAGUE: Our society is a member of the League which is an association of historical commissions, well known museums, local historical societies and individuals interested in history. On January 19th the Pithies and the Kevitts attended the quarterly meeting and met the Severys who have now joined us having moved recently to seymouth.

ARE YOU INTERESTED: Elemor Cormack has a friend who is willing to sell her four volume set of Weymouth history. Please call Eleanor at 335-7542 for more information.

AT THE MUSEUM: A large crowd from the Randolph Historical Society recently visited the museum and were greeted by hosts, Eleanor and Don Cormack and Chet Kevitt.

There are enthusiastic visitors every time the museum is scheduled to be open. If you are unable to be a guide on the night you have promised, please call Henry Darrell at 337-8360 or Chet Kevitt at 335-4804 so a substitute may fill your place. Henry will welcome volunteers for April, May and June. He has posted these dates: April 1, 8, 15, 22, 29; May 4, 6, 13, 20, 27; June 1, 3, 9, 16, 23, 30.

In Memoriam.

Irving T. Tirrell

Chris Stanton 337-8360
Betty Kevitt 335-4804
Editors